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issues fully covered. 

Tenants on the Board have a potential conflict of interest but are asked to be 
objective and consider the factors outlined in this report from a strategic point of 
view in determining a suitable increase amount to be implemented from 1st April 
2025.  The future viability/existence of the Association is at risk should Board not 
implement an appropriate rent increase. 

To enable the rent consultation process the Board must assess the impact that 
differing levels of rent increases will have on the overall finances of BHA. 

 
The purpose of this report is to present rent increase proposal to Board and for 
Board to approve consultation with tenants on the proposed increases and 
approve the suggested service charge approach or make further suggestions.  
Please refer to the 1st draft budget which is also being presented at tonight’s 
meeting. 
 
The HOH explained that historically, all rents and service charges were charged 
to the rent accounts on the 29th of the month (in advance for the coming month). 
Accounts should be paid in advance on or before the 28th of the month. In March 
2024 internal accounting changes were carried out to charge rents on the 1st of 
the month. This meant that payments made up to and including the 31st of the 
previous month could be taken into account. This was a technical change only 
and tenants were not asked to make any changes to their payment methods or 
dates. However, the Rent Policy is being reviewed and the proposal is to change 
the debit date to the 1st of the month. If approved, an addendum will be issued to 
all Scottish Secure Tenants to advise them of the changes from 1st April 2025. All 
tenants (including garages, leaseholders etc) will be notified as part of the Rent 
Increase Notification process in February 2025.   
 
A member stated that we are not legally obliged to set the management fee for 
managed properties in line with the rent increase  and the CEO confirmed that 
these charges currently charged only covers staff time for the staff that we provide 
and this is the only part that we are increasing. The HSCO is currently reviewing 
the charges and we hope to have a better idea of how much it actually costs for 
us to manage these properties by next year.   
 
A member commented that if we are providing tenants with an option of either 
3.5% or 4% then would it not be obvious that the smaller percentage would be 
more favourable. The CEO explained that this is why it is important to outline the 
additional services we will be able to provide by charging the additional 0.5% and 
he believes that by giving the 2 options we may receive a higher response than 
we have in the past. The CEO clarified that although the additional 0.5% will not 
generate a huge amount of money, it will allow us to implement a hardship fund 
and front fund a small amount of adaptations.  
 
A member commented that should the Association agree on the higher amount 
then the 0.5% increase will have a compound impact to the rent increase going 
forward.  The CEO noted that this is correct and the two funds would remain in 
the budget going forward unless Board agreed to specifically remove these items 
in future years. 
 
A member questioned the lay out of the report and recalled that comparisons with 
















